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Special Marina Committee
meeting on 

Tuesday June 7th at 7pm

Legal Notices and District Business begin on Page 3

Family Pool Pizza Party
June 10, 2016 from 6 pm to 8 pm

Bayshore Gardens families are invited to
join us. This event is FREE to BGNA

members or $3/person for non-members.  
We Welcome All!!!!

At the resident assessment meeting, it was
requested that the Board keep you updated
about the status of projects the Board has in
process. We thought it was appropriate we pro-
vide an update on the Marina project.

First, some background. The marina committee
consists of both residents and board members. A
team of people worked very hard to secure a con-
tract with a marine engineer. This team consisted
of Vicky Ford, Howard Taylor, Adam Hange, Don
Gassie, Steve Watkins, John Woodruff
(Dockmaster), Debbie Korell and Marina Chair
Richard Nelson. The first step was to draft a RFP,
a Request for Proposal. Special credit must be
given to Vicky Ford for the countless hours she
spent researching quality marine engineering
firms to submit the RFP to. After the RFP was
completed, it was submitted to the Board for
approval and sent to a list of firms. After receiv-
ing some responses, four firms were requested to
make presentations to the committee. (All of
these meetings were public meetings that any-
one could attend) After these presentations,
three firms were asked to submit detailed pro-
posals based upon the specifications of the RFP.
These proposals were then reviewed in detail and
the firms were asked to make modifications. This
was to make sure we were receiving proposals
that requested the same work from each firm.

After the modified proposals had all been
received, the committee was ready to make its
recommendation to the Board. The committee
recommended Coastal Engineering, based on
their experience, the number of projects com-
pleted in Manatee County, and the fact they had
completed previous projects for other firms in
our canals. The Board has never used Coastal
Engineering in the past. 

The Board received all of the proposals and the
recommendation of the committee and there
was discussion.  The Board had some revisions to
the contract and the contract was sent to the
District lawyer for review. The lawyer approved
the contract, added some documents to protect
the district and the contract was returned to
Costal Engineering for their approval. Coastal
Engineering approved the contract and we are
ready to begin the project.

It was decided that a project liaison was needed,
during discussion by the Board. The role of the
liaison is to have one central communication

point between the Board and Coastal
Engineering.  The purpose is to foster and ease
communications. The liaison has no decision-
making capabilities. Debbie Korell was appointed
Liaison by the Chairman of the Board. This work
took over six months. As you can see, the Board
was very careful about choosing the right marine
engineer when setting up this very large project
to help ensure that we have a successful project. 

Where are we now? Coastal Engineering is doing
fieldwork for our marina. These tasks are all spec-
ified in the contract and are as follows:

1. Review existing permits and related docu-
ments pertaining to previous construction to
determine permit status and future permitting
requirements.
2. Inspect the center pier and provide a concise
report summarizing the inspection observations,
engineering assessment and recommendations.
3. Probe the seawall panels to determine the
depth of penetration and panel length.
4. Inspect the boat ramp and provide a letter
report summarizing the inspection observation,
engineering assessment and recommendations.
5. Conduct a jet probe survey to determine the
presence of rock within the boat basin. Prepare
an exhibit and table presenting the results of the
survey.
6. Establish temporary survey control and con-
duct a bathymetric survey of the boat basin
7. Review the existing sediment sample report
and if necessary take new sediment samples.

What happens next? After Coastal Engineering
has completed their fieldwork, a meeting will be
scheduled to review their findings. We then
move on the next task, which is to begin the pre-
design alternatives for marina design, slip design,
finger pier replacement (including width of finger
piers), dredging, and boat ramp.

We know that the American Disabilities Act (ADA)
will impact our project. Two finger piers, (for four
slips); will meet all current ADA standards. This
fact alone will impact the layout of the marina.
We also know by studying the history of the dock
masters report that there has been a waiting list
for large slips and an abundance of small slips.
One of our goals is to rectify this problem and
design a marina more fitting to boaters in the
21st century.    Continued on page 3

The Marina Project Has Begun

Letters to the Editor on Page 7
Have an opinion or comment to share? Want to be heard? Email us today.

Learn Karaoke
from Bayshore Gardens Yacht Club. 
For a small fee, learn the technique, 

harmony, range and microphone technique.
We won’t make you a rock star, but you

can sing to your lover and have a lot of fun.
Call Dan at 941-755-9388

for a new challenge, new life.

Talk with Your County
Commissioner One-on-One!
The Open Door at Commissioner Robin
DiSabatino’s office. These
sessions will be the first
Tuesday of the month, from
9 am to noon, at her office
in the Cty Administration
Building. Her door is also
open in the afternoon from
1:30 to 3:30 pm. 

Public Sale
There will be a public sale on a 

1996 29’ Luhrs sail boat.
It has 2 Volvo 6 cyl. diesel engines, radar,
GPS, ship to shore depth finder, outriggers
and sleeps 4. Boat and accessories sold as is.
Sale will be at 10 am Monday June 6, 2016

In the office:
Bayshore Gardens Park & Recreation

6919 26th Street W
Bradenton Fl 34207 
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independent district established by the Florida legisla-
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sions. Unless otherwise arranged, the submission
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reports and opinion/letters to the editor. Ads must be
submitted by the 15th in order to guarantee publica-
tion.  

Banner content is not meant to reflect the views of the
District, a non-partisan and politically neutral state
entity. The Banner reserves the right to edit or decline
any submission.  The Banner is not financially respon-
sible for typos or other errors.  Online proof copies are
available for those wanting to check their submissions
prior to publication.

Write to: The Bayshore Banner, 6919 26th St. W.,
Bradenton, FL 34207, FAX: 739-3515, email:
bayshorebanner@hotmail.com, or Phone: 755-1912.

Published by Bayshore Gardens Park and Recreation District
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Special Marina Committee meeting on 
Tuesday June 7th at 7pm

At this meeting we will begin the work of answering the questions Coastal Engineering 
will have for us from the May 25th meeting and providing specifications for

the design of our marina. 
Hope to see you all there!

Minutes Of Annual Assessment
Meeting April 22, 2016 

April 22, 2016 
The annual budget assessment meeting of the
Board of Trustees of Bayshore Gardens Park and
Recreation District was called to order by
Chairman Boyce at 7:00 pm and was followed by
the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Notice of the meeting was posted in both the
Bayshore Banner April 1st and the legal notice
was in the Bradenton Herald March 30th, March
31st and April 1st. It was also posted at the
Recreation Center. Copies were available in the
office. 

Roll call: Vickie Ford, Dan Rawlinson, Richard
Nelson, Maynard Boyce, Debbie Korell, Holly
Clouse, Terry Zimmerly and Kathy Lokos. 
Kathy Lokos read the resolution to raise the
assessment by $10.00 per home making the
assessment fee $347.00 for the 2016-2017 budget
year. Meeting was opened to questions from the

audience. After a discussion, call for vote was
made by Maynard Boyce. 

All present submitted their votes. Maynard asked
for two residents from the audience to count the
ballots. Maynard Boyce announced the official
ballot count was 15 in favor of 4 against. Vote
passed. 

The annual assessment fee for each home in
Bayshore Gardens Park and Recreation District
will be $347.00. 

Motion to adjourn was made by Kathy Lokos.
Seconded by Debbie Korell 

Meeting adjourned at 7:29 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Joanne Manse, Manager 
Chairman Maynard Boyce 
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BAYSHORE GARDENS PARK AND RECREATION DISTRICT BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Legal Notices and District Business

We also know that the boat launch must also be
made ADA compliant.

Late update: The meeting with Coastal
Engineering is scheduled for May 25th. An update
will be in next month’s banner. A separate marina
committee meeting is scheduled for Tuesday June
7 at 7pm. You are welcome to attend.

While this project already has momentum, we

welcome the input of all in the future phases of
this project. It does not matter if you have a boat
in the marina, or not, we want to hear from you.  

There are many ways you can tell us what you
think. You can write an editorial to the Bayshore
Gardens press. You can write an email to District
manager at bayshoregardens@hotmail.com and
your comments will be shared with all trustees,
and forwarded to the non-trustee committee

members. You can write a letter to the District
Board of Trustees and the same thing will happen.
You are always welcome to speak at committee
meetings. They are held the second Wednesday
of every month at the Rec Center, beginning at
5:30.

It is our goal to keep you informed as this project
progresses. We welcome your questions and
comments.

Marina Project: Continued from Page 1
“A separate marina committee meeting is scheduled for Tuesday June 7 at 7pm.

You are welcome to attend.”

MINUTES OF MEETING May 17,  2016
The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of
Bayshore Gardens Park and Recreation District
was called to order by Chairman Maynard Boyce
at 7:00 PM and was followed by the Pledge of
Allegiance.  Notice of the meeting was posted in
the May Bayshore Banner.     
Roll:  Dan Rawlinson, Holly Clouse, Kathy
Lokos, Debbie Korell, Maynard Boyce, Richard
Nelson, Terry Zimmerly and Jonna Koellhoffer.
A quorum was established.  resent: Joanne Manse,
Steve Watkins, Suzanna Young and John Woodruff
Debbie made a motion to approve the April min-
utes. Kathy seconded. Motion passed.
Kathy made a motion to approve the April
Assessment meeting as amended. Debbie second-
ed. Motion passed.
Kathy made a motion to approve the special meet-
ing from May 6, 2016. Terry seconded. Motion
passed.
Dan made a motion to approve the April finan-
cials.  Terry seconded.  Motion Passed. 
BGNA: Dan Rawlinson
Dan reported they had a good meeting with the
county. They had the zoning committee and code
enforcement there. They will be back in the fall.
Dan stated the next three meetings will be short
but the BGNA will be having pizza parties for the
kids. There was discussion about uniform slow
down signage. Next meeting is June 9th at 7 pm. 
CRIME WATCH: Steve Watkins
Steve reported they had no meeting. Crime watch
was collecting slow down signs for homeowners
to put in their yards.  Next meeting is June 14th
2016 at 7 pm.
RESTORE BAYSHORE:          Suzanna Young
Suzanna reported they also discussed slow down
signs. Sidewalks are being discussed. The County
is trying to get funding for the next project. Next
meeting is June 13th 2016 at 6:30 pm.
MANAGERS REPORT: Joanne Manse  
Joanne reported the ad for the auction on the boat
went in the paper. The auction will be June 6th at
10 am. in the office. Austin started working on the
boat stands in the marina and Randy built a new
guard rail at the beach. Joanne stated we are get-
ting busier as the days heat up and the slide will be
open soon. We need a folding lifeguard chair so
there will be three on the deck. Debbie made a
motion to purchase the 500236 chair as shown on
the guide and the 500245 umbrella plus shipping.
Dan seconded. Motion passed.
BUDGET & FINANCE:              Kathy Lokos   

No meeting. No report.  Next mtg in October.
WEB/BANNER:     Dan Rawlinson
Dan said one of the things that needs to be done is
to make sure the Banner calendar is the same as
the office calendar. There was discussion that
opinion letters should be no more than 500 words
and letters to the editor should be no more than
200 words. This will be inserted in the Banner dis-
closure in July’s issue. Next meeting June 8th at
5:30 pm.
MARINA:         Richard Nelson/Debbie Korell
Debbie handed out the information from Coastal
Engineering. There will be a presentation by Mark
Kincaid from Coastal Engineering on May 25th  at
7 pm. There will be a standalone marina meeting
on June 7th at 7 pm.  A letter will be composed to
send to the marina slip holders that do not get the
Bayshore Banner. This will be an informative let-
ter updating the progress in the marina. Next
meeting June 8, 2016 at 5:30 pm. 
HOUSE & GROUNDS: Maynard Boyce
Maynard made a motion for $800.00 to replace the
water fountains in the breezeway. Richard second-
ed. Motion passed. Maynard stated the pool slide
is almost ready for use. Kathy made a motion
before the slide is opened to use we have our
insurance company inspect the slide to make sure
it is safe. Debbie seconded.  Motion passed.
Debbie made a motion to discuss the rules of the
slide at the next committee meeting.  Richard sec-
onded.  Motion passed. Maynard reported if Kelly
Trask from the YMCA can get five people signed
up for the life guard class, she will train one of our
staff at no cost to us. Terry made a motion as long
as Kelly will comp Michelle’s class, then Kelly
can use the facility to teach the class. Kathy sec-
onded. Motion passed. Debbie made a motion to
modify the RFP for the ADA bathroom to have the
deadline extended to two days before the commit-
tee meeting in June so we can continue to get addi-
tional bids. Kathy seconded. Motion passed.
Kathy stated we discussed the use of a hold harm-
less to be filled out by any volunteer that does
work on the district property. Kathy made a
motion requiring a hold harmless form be signed
and turned into the office before any volunteer
does any work on the property. Debbie seconded.
Motion passed. Dan made a motion that the
stoves may be used in a normal manufactured
design of reheating already cooked food, boiling
and baking within the manufactured range and at
no time can cause grease laden vapors. If after
using the ovens need cleaning, a charge of $75.00

paid to an outside cleaning service to be paid by
the person who caused the problem. Terry second-
ed. Motion passed. 5 yes and 2 no. Debbie stated
there have been issues of what types of cigarettes
can be used in the fenced in pool area. Maynard
made a motion to change our non smoking policy
to include e-cigarettes and any vapor delivery sys-
tem in our no smoking area policy. Holly second-
ed. Motion passed.
Maynard made a motion to reimburse the yacht
club $100.00 for the band cancelation fee due to a
mix up on the calendar. Terry seconded. Motion
passed. Debbie would like to change the proce-
dure for when clubs request space for an event.
Debbie suggested we use the same form and the
only difference would be a zero cost effective
immediately.  Debbie made a motion to have the
paperwork filled out by the clubs for the dates they
want to use. The second piece is when you have
these events if you request something specific, like
the griddle or grill or 4 folding tables you make
your request in writing. Kathy seconded. Motion
passed. 7 yes and 1 no.
Maynard reports Superior Asphalt will be calling
to let us know when we will be put on the sched-
ule to do the parking lot. Maynard is working on
an RFP for getting bids to do the stripping in the
parking lot.
PERSONNEL & SALARY:       Dan Rawlinson
Dan stated he would like to have the office open
later in the day one day a month. It was decided
starting on June 21st the third Tuesday, the office
will open at 11 am and close at 7 pm. We will
revisit this in October.
On Tuesday June21st the pool will not open until
11 am and the office will be open until 7 pm. and
every third Tuesday of each month until further
notice.  Next meeting is June 8th 2016 at 7 pm.
OLD BUSINESS: No old business
NEW BUSINESS: Holly reported at the House
and Grounds meeting she talked about the idea of
coordinating with various university’s that would
involve students with a design challenge to design
the hall. John stated this summer he and his wife
will start travelling and we will need someone to
be a hall monitor when he is gone. If anyone can
recommend someone please call the office. Next
meeting is June 21, 2016, at 7 pm.
Maynard requested a motion to adjourn. Kathy
made the motion and Terry seconded.  Meeting
adjourned 9:25pm
Respectfully submitted, Joanne Manse
Chairman, Maynard Boyce

Minute with the Manager: Starting June 21st, the office will not be open until 11 am and will close at 7 pm. This will be every third Tuesday of the month
until further notice. This will allow us to be available to those who cannot make it in by 4pm. Also, when school is out the pool will be open from 8 to noon
swim at your own risk, noon to 8 pm Monday thru Friday, and weekends from noon to 8 pm. Reminder, children with waivers cannot swim without life-
guards on duty. I want to remind you, the lifeguards are here to keep your swimming experience safe and enjoyable. They are not here for you to make sex-
ual comments to or disobey what they say. The lifeguards have the authority on the pool deck and when they tell you or your children to stop doing some-
thing, then you need to respect them. Parents and guardians, there is no running on either pool deck. If you can’t respect the lifeguards and their positions
and keep your sexual comments to yourself or not follow the rules, your swimming and pool privileges will be suspended until further notice. These types
of behavior will not be tolerated. I am sad that I even have to write this. This is just the beginning of a long hot summer, let’s make it enjoyable.



EXCITING! That is, it is exciting that the first of
the work by our consulting engineer is coming in.
Preliminary indications are that the amount of
material needed to be removed by dredging is
going to be less than what we had anticipated.
That should lower dredging costs. The Marina
Committee will have met with Coastal
Engineering by the time this is published. The pur-
pose of this meeting will be for the engineers to
give us their recommendations and our options for
the rehabbing of the Marina Basin. The committee
members will have a week or so to review the
information presented by the engineers after this
meeting. Afterwards another meeting of the com-
mittee will hash out what they feel are the options
that we should adopt. I am quite excited to see this
coming together.
The South Work Area boat maintenance continues
with at least two of the three boats in the work area
going back into the water soon if not already. Hot

weather tends to slow work area activity down.
Please contact me if you need to pull your boat.

The sale of a boat for nonpayment of fees is emi-
nent. The boat is a 1996, Luhrs 290 Tournament.
This is a sport fishing cruiser. The boat appears to
be in good condition and could be a good buy if
you are looking for this type of vessel. The boat is
available to look at in the Marina and the auction
will be in the Bayshore Gardens Park and
Recreation District Office on June 6th at 10 am.

Reminders – Please remember to keep your boat
registration and insurance documents as well as
your parking decal information (vehicle registra-
tion and proof of insurance) up to date with the
office. Fishing around the piers and boats in the
Marina Basin is prohibited. Designated fishing

areas are the North and South Seawalls where the
channel enters the basin. I hope to have these
marked in the near future. Also, fishing is permit-
ted off of the dock at the fish cleaning station.

Improvements, Repairs & Projects Completed
–Several planks were reattached or replaced on
the finger piers. A few center pier planks were
reattached. A hand rail on the fish dock was
repaired. The boat work stands are being
reworked. Cleaned, painted, greased, and new
pads put on. One of the A-frames in the North
Work Area had four new casters installed.
Marina Occupation as of 04/21/2016 Occupied
– slips - 94, Vacant – small to medium size slips
- 31, large -0 Total – 125 Trailer Spaces – 3
available.
Waiting list(s) for slips and trailer spaces
–Large slips - 2, Small/Medium slips - 0, Trailer
spaces–1

If you have questions, concerns, or suggestions
call me. Thanks to those that have already called. 
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Bayshore Gardens Neighborhood Association

2016 Bayshore Gardens Homeowners Association DBA
(Doing Business As) Bayshore Gardens Neighborhood Association

Dues - $10.00 Annually Per Household

To: Bayshore Gardens @ 6919 26th Street W., Bradenton, 34207

Full Name  _______________________________________________________________

Spouse/Partner Name ______________________________________________________ 

Address _________________________________________________________________

Phones    ________________________________________________________________

Email  ___________________________________________________________________

Children’s Names/Ages _____________________________________________________

Will you volunteer for any BGNA functions?  Y_____  N_____

Suggestions for BGNA projects / activities: 

________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________

Date: May 12, 2016
Time: 7 pm 
Place:  Bayshore Gardens Recreation Center 
Attendance:  Dan Rawlinson, Susan Donaldson,
Marie Young, Suzanna Young, Richard Nelson,
Tim Pfeifer, Anthony Santamauro, Pam
Lichtenstern, Jerry Slavin, Maynard Boyce, Mike
Taylor, Jeannette Taylor, Lee Korniluk, Jane
Becker, Wally Kedroff, Ursula Wing.  
Potluck dinner was served at 7 pm.  Delicious
foods included: beef au juice, zucchini casserole,
shrimp, pasta, mashed potatoes, and mixed veg-
etables.  For desserts there were pies, cakes and
brownies.  For drinks there were bottled waters,
sodas and coffee.
Guest speakers for tonight’s Potluck dinner: Kris
Weiskopf (Code enforcement), Deanna Ward
(Permitting), Ben Dornon (Code enforcement)
and Tom Wooten (Code enforcement / unli-
censed contractors).  
Call to Order:  Dan Rawlinson at 8:20 pm after the
Pledge of Allegiance.
Secretary:  April Minutes were published in the
Bayshore Banner.  Amendment to the minutes:
the President did not request the Fund amounts
from the Treasurer but told the Treasurer that the

report would be deferred in her absence.  Motion
made by Dan with amendment.  Approved by all.    
Treasurer:  Susan Donaldson reports with the
most recent updates, which concur with the bank
statements.  Treasurer must write a check for the
$200 donation for the Swim Team that was
approved last month.  Also, a check must be writ-
ten for the past breakfasts that BGNA sponsored.  
Motion for approval of Treasurer’s Report and
approved by all.
Membership:  Susan reports that we are current-
ly at 44 members.  If members have mailed their
membership to the Recreation Center office,
cards will arrive to you in the mail soon.  Thank
you to all those who have joined our member-
ship this year.
Old Business: 
* Friday morning dances continued until the end
of April.  Money from the dances has been donat-
ed to BGNA.  They will resume these dances in
November. 
* Family pool parties planned for June 10, July 8,
and August 12.  Will check once the pool opens.
Offer Pizza and drinks.  Free to member’s families,
$3 per person that is not a BGNA member.  Pool
party will probably run from 6 to 8 pm. 

* Consider an ice cream party for a Back to School
event for the children.  Looking at August 7th,
around 1 pm – 3 pm.  Consider filling donated
backpacks with school supplies and then raffle
them off.  Perhaps we can have games, and give
raffle tickets for winning games, which would win
school supplies.  Due to the Pool Party the same
week, we will discuss whether we should only
have one event in August.  
New Business: 
Holly Clouse and Suzanna Young presented sam-
ple speed limit signs for residents to consider
placing in their front yards as traffic calming
devices.   She has investigated the purchase of
signs in lots of a minimum of 50, with the least
expensive sign costing about $8 each when
bought as 50+.  No decision could be made on a
design, especially since the speed limits in
Bayshore Gardens vary, dependent upon the
street involved.  
Next Meeting will be on June 9, 2015 at 7pm.  
Adjourn: 8:50 pm

Respectfully submitted,
Susan Donaldson, 
BGNA/HOA Secretary/Treasurer

Woodchoppers Club
We met May 14th for our last meeting before
summer break. Our next scheduled meeting is in
October.
- The air compressor is now on the west wall of
the shop. 
- Our search for a large metal cabinet is tabled
due to the prices.
- Signs for safety equipment and exits will be
purchased.
- Whoever borrowed the package/case of drill
bits, please remember to return it to the shop’s
cabinet. They were already missed, necessitating
a quick run to the house.

Members can visit the shop 7 days a week, 24
hours a day. Use safety protection for eyes and
ears. Always use safety equipment when using
any power tools. Always sign in. 

Your 2016 memberships may be applied for at
the Recreation Center office during normal busi-
ness hours.

DOCKMASTER’S REPORT 
Dockmaster John Woodruff 941-720-3738
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It’s in the Works! 

Monday, May 9, 6:30 pm, meeting of the
Infrastructure Task Group started off at a live-
ly pace. With us to report from the County
were Cheri Coryea, Director, and Ivan
Groom, Redevelopment Coordinator of
Neighborhood Services. Commissioner,
Robin DiSabatino joined us as well as 17
tuned-in residents. 

What is in the works is the information we
provided to the County on 1) side walk priori-
ties, and 2) Speeding problems throughout
Bayshore, noting particular problem streets
and risky pedestrian areas. Utmost concern is
our pedestrians are at risk when walking on
any street without a sidewalk. 

All our new street paving was already in the
County works and they look great. 

Here are the basic updates given by Ivan and
Cheri: 

Traffic Maintenance Division Update of that
area from 60th Ave West (34th Street West to
US 41) 26th Street: Temporary Re-striping 

Traffic Timing Devices - installed at 53rd/26th
St, 57/26th St., and 60t Ave (Flamingo) &
26th. 

Completed in Bayshore:

Bayshore Gardens Rec Center Resurfacing-
Maynard Boyce, (to be) coordinating with
contractor 

Streets Partially resurfaced: 26th Street
(only from Bayshore Gardens Pkwy to Florida
Blvd), Tulane Ave 

Streets Completely Resurfaced: Lafayette
Rd, Cornell Rd., Case Ave 

Fordham Place, 57th Ave West and 26th
Street Intersection, 57th Ave West; Clark Ave,
Rollins Street, Bates Street, Hopkins Drive 

Bayshore Sidewalks; potential funding

sources: SWTIF: Florida Blvd, Georgia Ave,
Cornell Rd. 

CDBG – Federal grant: Columbia Dr,
Dartmouth Dr, Roslyn Ave 

Former South County Community
Redevelopment Area : 60th Ave Terr W. 

2nd. Tier identified by BSG for Future
Sidewalks: 34th St W, Auburn Av/Bay Dr,
Tulane Ave, Stanford Ave, Harvard Ave. 

Holly Clouse is spearheading an effort to cre-
ate yard signs with messages to speeders.
These will have to be catchy enough to be
noticed from the street and affordable to resi-
dents who wish to have one. This exhibits that
this is a neighborhood community and there
is a cohesive community effort to curb speed-
ing. Examples will be shown at June meeting
for input. 

Next Meeting will be Monday, June 13 at 6:30
pm. Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm. 

Suzanna Young, President 
Restore Bayshore 

Restore Bayshore Reports

Speeding In Our
Community, 

A Serious Issue
Below are a few of the sign designs being con-
sidered to help with the speeding issue in
Bayshore Gardens. The signs would cost about
$10 each and would be double sided.  They
would have to be set in the owner's yard, not
close to the road.  They are printed on corrugat-
ed plastic and the metal hanger is included.

Please weigh in with your comments, opinions,
etc.

Contact us via the official Bayshore Gardens
Park and Recreation Facebook page at :
www.facebook.com/bayshoregardens.org, 
contact Holly at  941-932-3020, or email the
Banner at bayshorebanner@hotmail.com. 

Thank you!

Feedback Needed. We want to hear from you!

Beginning in August and September of this year,
Manatee County will transition from our current
system of sorted recyclables via the blue bins to
single stream recycling. Single stream recycling
eliminates the need for residents to sort their recy-
clable material by allowing them to be combined
in a new sixty-four gallon cart. 

Converting to this process increases overall partic-
ipation and the volume of recyclables collected.
This strategy will help Manatee County reach the
statewide recycling goal of 75% by the year 2020.
This is great news for Manatee County and the
state of Florida.

Wondering what to do with your recycle bins
when Manatee County switches to single stream

collection? Upcycle your old bins by turning them
into useful items such as gardening planters, tool
bins, totes and more! 

What is Single Stream Recycling?
Single stream recycling refers to a system in
which both the collection and processing systems
are designed to handle all recyclables such as
paper, plastics, glass, metals and other containers.
This streamlined process will increase our recy-
cling rate and help maintain a clean and healthy
environment.

This exciting new program is the result of the
efforts of Manatee County Government, Waste
Management and Waste Pro working together to
increase participation in recycling and reach the

75% recycling goal by 2020. 

Recycle All Together – Recycle Right!  
For more information, please call 941-792-8811 or
email recycle@mymanatee.org

Single Stream Recycling is on it’s way to Manatee County!
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BGYC Club News Scuttlebutt from the Bridge
April 2016

The results of our April
race: 1st Place: Mike
Burke; 2nd Place:  Gene
Exley, and 3rd Place: Tim
Haskett. The race commit-
tee was on Catnap with Bill
Wyatt, John Dickman .

We had a great time at the
race after party, in the
screen room. The food was
supplied by Dan Rawlinson
and Winnie Denny Smith.
Bill and Becky Wyatt,
along with Terry Zimmerly,
did the set up and helped
prepare the food. Dan and Winnie did the cooking.

This month’s meeting was "for the birds" - so to
speak! Well, not really! It was a pointed message
about the impact humankind was having on our
natural environment and the small steps one
agency - Wildlife Inc. Education & Rehabilitation
Center - has been taking to support a sustainable,
natural wildlife environment around us in the
Sarasota, SW Florida area. The key speaker was
Dr. David Sadkin, Ph.D.; in company with Devon
Straight, wildlife officer, and David Straight. 

Don't forget on June 5 we are having a pool party
and we hope to have live entertainment, so keep
that date on your calendar . Bring a side to share,
a bathing suit and hopefully we'll even do some
dancing

The Yacht Club was deeply saddened by the sud-
den passing of our good friend John Candreva. He
has been a good friend to all of us and we will miss
him very much.

Commodore Bill Mueller

Celebrating Russian Orthodox Easter 

May 1, Sasha and Vicki (Waters) Taurke invited
friends into their home to celebrate Russian
Orthodox Easter, which often is on a different date
than “normal” Easter, because the church follows
the Julian calendar. 

Apparently, this type of feast breaks a 7-week fast
for Lent, but in Orthodox fashion: no meat of any
kind and frequently only boiled vegetables. The
food was nothing but delicious. 

Once everyone had a plate and a drink, no one
could eat until the host made the first toast.
Everyone had been given a little, “one-gulp” glass
of their choice of beverage, which could be: fla-
vored vodkas, wine, water, and soda. Eventually,
all were to take turns toasting (to health, success,
world peace—the whole gamut)— throughout the
festivity. 

The table held: melt-in-your mouth beef loin,
Russian potato salad, eggplant caviar, pork aspic,
braised cabbage, cucumber salad, Sasha’s home-
made Russian bread baked in a Dutch oven, and
other epicurean delights. 

Dessert was a traditional Easter cake (called
kulich) and a cheese-cake-like confection (called
paskha) that rivaled (real) New York cheesecake.
It was very velvety just sweet enough and soooo
rich! (See photo). Guests also cracked painted
Easter eggs to see who would be the last one
standing with an unbroken tip. 

In the crowd at this vibrant gathering, there was
Patty Benson, past president of the local
Democratic party, Merrie Lynn Parker, President
of the Manatee Fish and Game Association, Bill
McGrath, very active in everything that would

help keep Manatee beautiful; and Ed Viltz,
retired IBM exec. turned teacher, who is run-
ning for School Board this fall. After talking
with Mr. Viltz, we see that he may well be an
excellent candidate. 

It was quite an enjoyable gathering to celebrate
Orthodox Easter and breakfast with our interest-
ing neighbors. 

Suzanna Young 

Neighborhood Happenings
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1. Bayshore Gardens and historic preservation? A district or individual homes? Effect on Property Values, Taxes, Crime,   Remodeling.
2. Marina slip fees are lower than average. Should they be even lower? Or should they be raised to pay for needed repairs?
3. Should the Rec Hall be remodeled?  What would you like to see?
Or do you want to voice your opinion on something else?  Send to the Banner via email: bayshorebanner@hotmail.com.
Include name and phone number so we can verify. Please try not to be mean or engage in personal attacks.

OPINION PAGE                WE NEED YOUR OPINIONS!!!

In Reference to Howard Taylor’s Opinion
Article of May

Mr. Taylor’s letter to the editor in May’s starts out
with some accurate observations of current mari-
na conditions and repair needs, but then slides into
a mire of misinformation and some long tall tales.
He throws false accusations 
and insults around with no consideration of good
people.   Also, since I was a target (per his many
emails) last Oct 2015, when the marina rates were
raised, and since these emails contained outright
fabrications about me,  I need to finally stand up
for myself and clear the deck.   

Apparently, Richard Nelson and I were named as
culprits in the marina slip fee increases last
October.   I was charged as having “sway with the
Board” and that I (along with Maynard), “hood-
winked the Board” into raising the rates.
However…  

*Marina rates were a Board decision—more to do
with budgeting to finish the much needed renova-
tions—-not any one person’s opinion.
*It is a fact I was not even a Board member. I had
no vote.  
*Neither did I have “sway with the Board” as
charged. Truthfully, I had No influence on the slip
fee issue whatsoever. 
*No one “hoodwinked” the Board; that Board did
not “hoodwink” easily.  Neither does the one now.
Maynard Boyce was/is the Board Chair, he can
only vote to break a tie.

In Mr. Taylor’s complaints about the “blunders”
made, it is interesting that some of the incidents,
like in 2015, reflect back on back on him:

The 1998 Center pier
rebuild was overseen by a
resident engineer. After
completion, serious prob-
lems were found that cost
time and money. Also, an
opportunity was ignored
(2002-3) that for $10,000
we could get 20 poles sunk
into the hardpan to anchor
the pier.   The then marina
committee did not consider
this as an advantage.   Boat
owners did not make a fuss.
No one was paying atten-
tion? 

One reason seawall caps
were wrapped 18” down
was to cover and protect
the tie-back bolts.   Our for-
mer marine engineer had
seen a big problem:  the
bolts and plates connecting
the former tie-backs to the
seawall helped accelerate
tie-back deterioration
because simple mainte-
nance of keeping the plates
covered from the elements

with marine tar was not done.   No one was pay-
ing attention.

The (big) expense of updating and re-installing
the marina utilities he keeps complaining about
did not have to happen.   At a Board meeting Sept.
2010—five years, 8 months ago, the Marina
Chairman, (Suzanna Young), presented several
items:  1) A $2.00-per-foot slip charge,  2)  An
estimate on the cost of laying in new utilities
before the last seawall cap phase even began;    3)
Estimates of new finger pier construction and,  4)
a guesstimate on the cost of dredging 5 years
down the road—around 2015..   All this was from
competent companies.   
This information was on hand-outs.  Mr. Taylor
was against any slip fee changes so he had to have
known about the other items.    But what happened
to this information?

Fall of 2015, I was abruptly dismissed as Marina
Chair.(Mr. Taylor, may know more about that than
anyone.)  But why did not he or anyone ON the
Marina committee utilize that information in a
timely manner?   It sure could have saved us all
that money he complains about.

He is now charging that in the process of reconfig-
uring slip spaces, they will not match placement
of the cleats anchored in the seawall.   Nothing
was supposed to be imbedded in the seawall caps.
This was a strong recommendation by the  (quali-
fied) marine engineer in the 2nd phase of marina
renovation.   New seawall builds showed concrete
or dock poles sunk behind the seawalls (quite
secure) so the caps retain their integrity for a
longer period.  

Mr. Taylor demanded the Board of Trustees install

cleats in the seawall caps.

Now, our current engineers will have to deal with
that as new, safer pier design and new codes will
change pier placements to some degree. 

Reduced boat slips?  A few.  It is a known fact
some small boat slips consistently sit vacant but
could boost income if converted for mid or larger
boats after dredging.   After dredging, a few slips
will become usable as well.

Currently, the District has engaged a qualified
Marine engineering firm who is engineering the
job of re-building deteriorating finger piers, boat
ramp repair and long over-due dredging.   The
Board and the Marina Committee are being cau-
tious that money is spent carefully. 

No, we don’t want to make more blunders and the
prudent path is having a qualified company that
will be accountable rather than individuals who
might be out of the picture in the future   …which
seems to happen all too frequently!

We don’t have “a dog in the fight”?   I beg to dif-
fer, while we don’t have a boat in the marina, this
I do know:  this marina is a huge asset to every
home in this community.   However, it deserves
proper care, not Band-Aids.   Count the communi-
ties who have their own waterfront facilities that
you can afford.   (Are there any?!)   The District is
compelled to do the right thing.

Marine contractors and engineers tell us we have
a class marina; surely it should be something of
great value to our boaters and residents alike.

Suzanna Young
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Manatee County's Agriculture and Extension
Service is currently taking applications for their
Florida Master Gardener training class for new
volunteers. The class will begin August 17, 2016
meeting every Wednesday from 8:30 – 4:30, for
14 weeks, ending the first week of December. The
class sessions will be held at the UF/IFAS
Extension Manatee County, Agriculture and
Extension Service, 1303 17th St. West (Manatee
County Fair Grounds) in Palmetto. 

Applications can be downloaded from http://man-
atee.ifas.ufl.edu/lawn. You may also call Lisa
Hickey at 941-722-4524. The class fee of $200
includes all workbooks, textbooks, and field trips.
The deadline for applications is June 17, 2016 and
class size is limited.

Participants who complete the training and intern-
ship portion of the program are certified as
"FLORIDA MASTER GARDENERS" by the
University of Florida Cooperative Extension
Service. Working with the Urban Horticulture
Extension Agent, Master Gardeners provide vol-
unteer service by disseminating horticultural
information to the public in Manatee County. This
consists of such things as answering gardening
questions, conducting plant diagnostic clinics,

working in the Extension's Educational
Demonstration Garden, and other activities to pro-
mote Florida-Friendly, scientific-based horticul-
tural practices. Each year, a minimum number of
volunteer hours and continued education units are
required in order to maintain status as a Florida
Master Gardener.

Manatee County is one of the three original coun-
ties in Florida to hold Master Gardener training;
the program has been in place since 1979 and has
provided training to hundreds of quality volun-
teers. This year's class topics include basic botany,
entomology, vegetable gardening, wildlife, diag-
nosing plant problems, plant identification, citrus
care, plant propagation, turf selection and care,
and many other subjects. Prior gardening experi-
ence is not required.

If you need help deciding whether this volunteer
opportunity is right for you or if you want more
information, join Lisa Hickey, Urban Horticulture
Extension Agent, for a one-hour question and
answer session and tour of the Educational
Demonstration Garden on Friday, June 10 from
1:00-2:00 pm.  Email Lisa at lisa.hickey@ufl.edu
if you would like to attend this introductory ses-
sion.

Upcoming Master Gardener Volunteer Training

Flowers, Poetry, Heritage & Hope
Bradenton Christian Women's Connection invite
you to a luncheon at 11:00 am on Friday June 10
, 2016 at Renaissance on 9th, 1816 9th St. W.
Bradenton.  The cost is $20.00 all inclusive.

Speaker is Christine Sporrer,  How to get a bang
for your buck with fresh flowers! Plus Christine
is the author of "Was God Missing in Action"

Reservations are required by June 3, 2016, can-
cellations by June 9 or honor with payment.
Contact Linda Cilles 750-8786 or e-mail her at
whc67@verizon.net also Jenny at 744-0337.
Check their website at www.cwcfl.net.

Local Events in June

Reclaim Our Coasts - Ft De Soto Park
& Shell Key Preserve Cleanup
June 5th (7 am - 2:00 pm)
7 am - Registration, 8 am - Orientation 
12 pm - Sort trash, wrap-up
What to bring: Work gloves, snacks, reusable
water bottle, reef-safe sunscreen, insect repel-
lent, and if possible, large buckets or used mesh
bags to collect garbage in
•Children < 18 must be accompanied by an adult
What will be provided: Water, snacks, garbage
bags, goodie bags while supplies last
Where: Meet at Gulf Pier Shelter area in Fort De
Soto Park. After orientation, transportation to
Shell Key will be provided from Fort De Soto
Park for the group assisting with cleanup at Shell
Key. 

Florida Friendly Basics: Composting
Sarasota County UF/IFAS Extension and
Sustainability
Saturday, June 4, 2016 10:00 am to 11:30 am
Tired of our sandy soil? Want to learn how to
create happy and healthy plants for next to no
cost? Come learn all about composting. We will
have examples of compost and discuss the many
different forms of compost systems that are used
in home gardens. Not only will we discuss how
to compost but also how to use our compost
effectively. For more information, please call
941-861-5000 or email sarasota@ifas.ufl.edu.

Changing Waters: Human Impact on Florida's Aquatic Systems 
Changing Waters documents the conditions of Florida's aquatic ecosystems through approximately 40 of Lynne Buchanan's photographs featuring our rivers,
estuaries, lakes and bays. The featured photos invite the viewer to examine the changing state of water and to consider his or her personal relationship to
this critical resource. Light refreshments will be served; beer and wine available for purchase. Event Info: (941) 746-4131. Price: $14-$19.
South Florida Museum 201 10th St. West, Bradenton, FL  34205.  Runs from Mon 5/23/16 through Sun 6/5/16 at 10 am-5 pm

The special meeting of the Board of Trustees of
Bayshore Gardens Park and Recreation District
was called to order by Chairman Maynard Boyce
at 7:00 PM and was followed by the Pledge of
Allegiance.  Notice of the meeting was posted in
the April 29, 2016 Bradenton Herald.    
Roll:  Dan Rawlinson, Holly Clouse, Kathy
Lokos, Debbie Korell, Maynard Boyce, Richard
Nelson, Terry Zimmerly and Jonna Koellhoffer.
Vickie Ford came later.
A quorum was established. 
Present: Joanne Manse, John Woodruff

Item one for the discussion is the repaving of the
parking lot. It was determined that we don’t have
a flooding problem. The problem is the dips in the
parking lot that hold water when it rains. Holly
made a motion that we go back to the original
motion from Superior Asphalt and they follow line

number one to insure the fact this includes the
entire parking lot and repairs for the three holes.
Debbie seconded. Maynard stated the Consultant
from Superior verbally told Maynard they would
put the speed bumps back in the beach access
road.  After a lengthy discussion before the motion
and after a vote was taken. Motion passed

Item two is to allow the YMCA to use the deep
end of the pool for life guard training for three
days in May. Maynard suggested we charge a fee
so it doesn’t give the impression we are giving
things away for free. After a lengthy discussion,
Holly made a motion to find out the cost they are
paying the Bradenton Country Club to use their
pool and allow the YMCA the availability to use
our pool for the deep water training. Richard sec-
onded Motion passed. Six yes and one no.

It was determined that as Chairman of the Board,
Maynard cannot vote as Chairman of the House
and Grounds. The question was asked why a
homeowner was riding around on the District’s
golf cart. These issues will be discussed at the next
committee meeting on May 11th.

Jonna stated she will not be able to be at the next
two committee meetings and thought it would be
wise to assign another person to be Banner
Chairman. Dan Rawlinson will be the Banner
Chairman temporarily.

Next meeting is May 17, 2016, at 7:00 pm.
Maynard adjourned the meeting at 8:22 pm.
Respectfully submitted
Joanne Manse
Chairman, Maynard Boyce

BAYSHORE GARDENS PARK AND RECREATION DISTRICT 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MINUTES OF MEETING May 6, 2016
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If you are from up north, you know spring is when
vegetable gardeners joyfully plant tomato
seedlings and look forward to juicy slicing toma-
toes as summer unfolds. Experienced Florida veg-
gie gardeners know otherwise. Many take a break
in the summer months and enjoy the pool, beach,
and A/C. However, with correct plant selection,
summer vegetable gardening in Florida can be
very, well, fruitful! 

Here are some vegetables that can thrive in our
heat and humidity.
• Okra: Recommended varieties include Clemson
Spineless, Emerald, Annie Oakley II, and Cajun
Delights. Plant through the summer until
September.
• Sweet Potato: Centennial, Beauregard,
Vardaman, and Jewel. Plant through summer until
September.
• Southern peas (field peas, cow peas, crowder
peas); California Blackeye No. 5, Pinkeye Purple
Hull, and Texas Cream. Plant through the summer
until October.

• Yard long beans: Plant throughout the summer.
• Luffa (Luffa spp.): Plant until September. 
• Seminole Pumpkin (Curcurbita muschata): Plant
until September.
• Malabar spinach (Basella rubra)
• Okinawa spinach (Gynura crepioides)
If you currently have cherry tomatoes, peppers, or
eggplant, and they are still healthy, they may con-
tinue to produce fruit into the summer months. 

Should you want to explore other options, consid-
er trying varieties from Southeast Asia and
Caribbean countries, Israeli varieties, and
Southern heirlooms. 

Sources for seeds include Southern Exposure Seed
Exchange, Seed Savers Exchange and other online
suppliers. Detailed information on Florida veg-
etable gardening, including a table of planting
dates can be found online at UF/IFAS Florida
Vegetable Gardening Guide.
.
If you and your vegetable garden prefer to have a

break during the summer, take advantage of the
heat by solarizing the soil to kill harmful nema-
todes, other insect pests, and weed seeds. Look
online at UF/IFAS Gardening Solutions, Soil
Solarization for how-to info.
.
Alternatively, consider cover crops for the sum-
mer, which will prevent erosion during heavy sum-
mer rains, discourage weed growth, add nutrients
and organic matter, improve soil texture, and inter-
rupt insect and disease cycles. 

More information, including suggested cover crop
plants, can be found online at UF/IFAS Gardening
Solutions, Cover Crops.

Finally, we invite you to tour our educational gar-
dens at the Manatee County Extension office. We
have examples of how to successfully grow veg-
etables and herbs in raised beds, a variety of con-
tainers, and salad tables. The okra is spectacular in
the summer!

Sizzling Summer Vegetables, By Nancy Hammer, Master Gardener 2014, May 2016 - Volume 51 – Issue 5

Gardening is healthy for us. We get beau-
tiful surroundings, yummy vegetables,
free exercise and vitamin D. But there are
also many ways that summer gardening
can be dangerous in Florida. We have cli-
mate, wildlife, and insects working
against us. 

Happily, experienced Floridians also
know ways to keep gardening in good
health. “Mad dogs and Englishman go out
in the midday sun,” is a lyric from an old
song by Noel Coward. Obviously, he did-
n’t know many Florida gardeners!
Probably the biggest danger to Floridians
is heat and the health risks that come with
too much sun exposure. How can we keep
ourselves safe from heat while gardening? 

Gardening early and gardening late -
before 10 am and after 5 pm is one way to
stay a little bit cooler and to avoid those
direct and hotter rays. Wear a hat, wear
sunscreen, and stay hydrated. Consider a
long-sleeved sport shirt that has vents in
the back. Drink a glass of water before
you go out and stop for frequent water
breaks. Check your medications for those
that cause you to be more sensitive to the
sun. 

Heat exhaustion and heat stroke are ill-
nesses from too much sun. Don’t let it get
that far. If you are dizzy, thirsty, having
headaches, are nauseated, and/or having
muscle cramps you’ve overdone it. Get
cool immediately and drink more water.

If you’ve conquered the heat, remember our
wildlife.  Any wild animal around humans during
the day is not normal. Remove yourself from the
area and call wildlife control. Become familiar
with our local snakes. Most of them are your
friends! 

A good online publication by the University of
Florida helps identify Florida snakes:
http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/uw258. Wear gloves and
closed toe shoes, as even a nice snake hiding
under a bush or in a gardening pot will feel
obliged to bite a hand or foot that has accidental-
ly smacked it. We do have a few venomous
snakes in the area. In my yard I have a corn snake
(non-venomous) that seems to live in the coconut
palm and a black snake or two (also non-ven-
omous) that roam under the landscape hedges,
but I have run into a pygmy rattlesnake crossing
the back lawn. 

Be wary of insects. I always think they are more
troublesome than the animals. Keep fire ants
under control in your garden. Practice good mos-
quito avoidance as they carry many unpleasant
diseases for you and your pets. “Florida
Resident’s Guide to Mosquito Control” is avail-
able at the Extension office or online at 
http://edis.ifas.ufl.edu/pdffiles/in/in104500.pdf
and includes a guide about what mosquito repel-
lants work and for how long.  Wear a mosquito
repellant. 

So get out there and plant and weed in the sum-
mer sun! Remember: hat, gloves, shoes, sun-
screen, mosquito repellant, and water; bring that
phone to summon help or to take a photograph.

Be Safe Out There Joy Derksen, Master Gardener 2004

Big Red Bus is Heading to Wawa
Come out and share your power on the Big Red Bus. Did you know one in three people
will need a blood transfusion in their lifetime? Your generous donation helps patients in
area hospitals. 

Donate blood and receive: a $10 Wawa® Gift Card*, a coupon for your choice of a FREE
Shorti, Donut, Iced Tea or Coffee*, a wellness checkup including blood pressure, pulse,
temperature, iron count and cholesterol screening!  Plus, be entered to win a Wawa ® gift
basket!

Wawa #5177  5306 14th Street Bradenton, FL 34207 Saturday, June 25, 2016 12:00 pm-7:00 pm. 
For more information please call 1.888.9.DONATE (1.888.936.6283).

PARENTS, DO YOU WANT YOUR
CHILDREN IN SWIM LESSONS?

Please call the office @ 755-1912 and ask Joanne to
put your children on the schedule.

The prices for swim lessons taking place:
For Residents of Bayshore
6-30 minute classes: $58.00 (3 hour total class time)
6-45 minute classes: $63.00 (4.5 hour total class time)
For Non Residents
6-30 minute class: $75 (3 hour total class time)
6-45 minute class: $84 (4.5 hour class time)
Private Lessons
Residents: $75.00 for three hours
Non-Residents: $100.00 for 3 hours 
6-30 minute lessons
4-45 minute lessons
3-1 hour lessons
Minimum class size is 3
Maximum class size is 5 under 5 years and 6 over 6 years
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Special Day
Observances in June 

Astrology:
Gemini/Cancer

Birthstone:
Pearl 

Flower: 
Rose
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National Doughnut Day 3rd
World Environment Day 5th
Best Friends Day 8th
Sewing Machine Day 13th
Eat Your Vegetables Day 17th
National Splurge Day 18th
Take Your Dog to Work Day             24th
Internatioal Mud Day                29th
Meteor Day 30th

CRITICAL CONNECTIONSTIDE CHART

Letters to the Editor on Page 7

Have an opinion or comment to share? 
Want to be heard?  
Email us today.

1 Minimum balance of $1,500 required to avoid monthly maintenance fee of $15. Considers your entire 
relationship, including Savings, Money Market, Certi�cate of Deposit and this checking account. The fee 
will be charged each statement cycle that the minimum balance month-to-date is not met. Earn $5.00 
per statement cycle for the �rst eleven statement cycles (beginning on the second statement cycle) the 
account is open, if you have direct deposit, enrollment in e-statements, and use your debit card for 10 non-
PIN based transactions each statement cycle. After those eleven statement cycles, you may continue to 
earn $1.00 per statement cycle if you maintain those requirements. Bonus will be credited on the last day of 
the statement cycle. 2 Internet data usage and messaging rates may apply when using electronic banking 
services. Please verify your speci�c account details with your mobile provider. 3 Enrollment 
in Sunshine Bank e-Statements is free. If you elect to receive paper statements, you will be 
charged a $5.00 fee per statement.

BRADENTON, (941) 752-1433
6004 26th Street West

SARASOTA, (941) 359-6820
8307 Lockwood Ridge Road

mysunshinebank.com

Access to 1000+ ATMs (Presto!)Free
Mobile Banking & Mobile Deposit2Free
e-Statements with Check Images3Free
Online Banking & Bill Pay2Free
POPmoney2 (Pay Other People)Free
Debit CardFree

First Order of ChecksFree
Notary ServiceFree
Night DepositoryFree
Unlimited Teller AccessFree
Freshly Brewed Co�ee in 10 FlavorsFree
Freshly Baked Warm CookiesFree

P O W E R  Y O U R  D R E A M S  W I T H

Sunshine Rew�ds Checking 1

+ + =
10 non-PIN 

transactions
direct

deposit
enroll in

e-statements

up to $55

The more money you keep and the more you use it, the more
your Sunshine Rewards Checking Account works for you!

This account includes generous free features and a monthly bonus:
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YOUR AD HERE

Want to advertise with the
Bayshore Banner? 

Contact us at 
bayshorebanner@hotmail.com.

Reach local residents with your
products or services.

Get noticed!
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PUZZLE ANSWERS ON
PAGE 13

Entertainment
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SUN MON TUES WED THUR FRI SAT

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING
Personal classified ads free to residents. Business classifieds are $5 per month to residents. Classified ads to non-residents are $10 per month.ee is $10.

JUNE 2016

Classified Deadline 15th of each month. To place a Classified Ad, call the office at 941-755-1912

www.bayshorebanner@hotmail.com

WANTED

BOATS FOR SALE

Beautiful Mobile Home. 2 bdm/2bth
55 plus community. For more informa-
tion call 941-739-1055

Jazzercise   5:30 pm

Sea Ray jet boat. 6 hrs on complete
engine rebuild. $2500. 756-1273

FOR SALE

27ft. sailboat,1984 cal sailboat in excel-
lent condition. Yanmar diesel inboard,
outboard for back-up,steering wheel,
autohelm, depth finder, gps, roller furl-
ing jib, etc....Sails easy single handed.
941-355-7031, 813-362-3152

Senior lady needs studio or mother-in-
law suite in Bayshore Gardens. Call
Becky @ 941-405-6491

Jazzercise  5:30 pm

Jazzercise  5:30 pm

Jazzercise  5:30 pm

Jazzercise  5:30 pm

House & Grounds
Budget & Finance

Personnel & Salaries
Web/Banner, Marina

5:30 pm

Board of Trustees
7 pm

June 2016

BGNA  7 pm

CANARIES: Great singers. Healthy
young male/female pairs. Hardy normal
green color. $125 pair. 941-756-5333 

Restore Bayshore
6:30 pm

Bunco 7 pm

Garden Club  1 pm

The Banner is
online!

bayshorebanner.com

Jazzercise   5:30 pm

Jazzercise  5:30 pm Private Party

Fishing Rod Building Machine New
with all attachments $125.00  Call 810-
231-2822

Jazzercise  5:30 pm

Bayshore Gardens maintenance looking
for a 5 hp motor self contained. Call
755-1912

2012 14’ Aluminum Smokercraft Boat
w/20 hp Mercury motor. Rigged for 
fishing. $7,500.00 Call 756-4649

Private Party

55 plus female seeking same to share
2/2 trailer in Trailer Estates MHP.
$450 per mo, all included. No pets.
Reference required. 941-587-5242 

1984 26’ O’Day Sailboat fixed keel
w/center board. New bottom paint, 2014
motor just serviced. Low hours Manial
bilge pump, two sinks and icebox.
Flushing potty, holding tank. Sleeps 4 or
6 if friendly. Now $4,700.00 Call Dan
941-755-9388 or trade for motorcycle.

Private party wants to buy a home in 
Bayshore Gardens. Call Stan @ 941-
351-6163

Baby sitter wanted. References
Required. 941-704-6628

Crime Watch 7 pm

Senior lady to teach me basic computer
skills at S. Manatee Library on 26th St.
Call Debbie @ 254-7436

Special Marina
Committee Meeting

7 pm
BGYC Pool Party

Barracuda
Swim Meet
8 am -12 pm

Tenor Saxophone,Alto Saxophone new
(never used). Clarinet hardly used. Will
sell at bargain prices. CalL 758-1488
after 4 pm or leave a message

Grady White Seafare 226 1993 22’
Walkaround Cabin. 1996 200 HP
Evinrude Motor with 85 Hrs after
rebuild. Sportsman tandem trailer.
$9600 Call 941-753-8008 for info.

Family Pool Party
6 pm - 8 pm 

Inside Auto Wheelchair Power Lift.
Adjustable Base. Lifting capacity
350lb. Headroom required 30 inches.
Weight of wheelchair lift is 39 libs.
Only 30" headroom required.   Remote
hand control.  Built to last by Harmar.
Excellent condition.  $600.  Please call
941-751-3680.

Glass Dining Room Set and Pillow Top
Queen Mattress W/ Frame Best Offer
never used Call 443-416-8004 Howard  

FOR SALE

Musical instruments - 2 c flutes -
Gemeinhardt $299. Bundy $75.00. Good
playing condition with cases. Call Steve
at 941-755-5253

Newer kitchen cabinets for sale. From 
upgraded Gladiola style kitchen in
Bayshore Gardens  "light oak finish" 
Please call for pictures. Jim 405-818-
2878 or Len 941/730-1042

Jazzercise  5:30 pm

Barracuda
Swim Meet
8 am -12 pm

BGYC 6:30pm

Tandem Kayak 16 ft  with rudder.
$400.00  Call 447-7202 and leave a voice
message. 

Swim Team Practice
5:30 pm - 6:30 pm

Swim Team Practice
5:30 pm - 6:30 pm

Swim Team Practice
5:30 pm - 6:30 pm

Swim Team Practice
5:30 pm - 6:30 pm

Swim Team Practice
5:30 pm - 6:30 pm

Swim Team Practice
5:30 pm - 6:30 pm

Swim Team Practice
5:30 pm - 6:30 pm

Swim Team Practice
5:30 pm - 6:30 pm

Swim Team Practice
5:30 pm - 6:30 pm

Swim Team Practice
5:30 pm - 6:30 pm
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Real Estate Listings for June Courtesy of:

Pam Ortiz
SaraBay Real Estate, Inc.

Cell-941-565-5924

Real Estate: Sold

Real Estate: For Sale

Address Bed/Bath Price
1607 Marilyn Avenue 2bd/2ba $114,500
6503 Columbia Drive 5bd/3ba $134,900
1811 Roslyn Avenue 3bd/2ba $139,900
6623 26th Street W 3bd/1ba $164,900
2212 Clark Avenue 2bd/2ba $156,900
2915 Bowdoin PL 4bd/2ba $175,000
2302 Florida Blvd 5bd/4ba $199,900
6835 Georgia Avenue 3bd/2ba $290,000
6832 26th Street W 2bd/1ba $349,950
412 Bryn Mawr Island 3bd/2ba $369,000
6916 26th Street W 2bd/2ba $384,900

Address Bed/Bath Price
2120 Hopkins Drive 3bd/2ba $99,900
2304 Emory Avenue 2bd/2ba $118,000
6504 26th Street W 2bd/1ba $125,000
3004 Bayshore Gardens Pkwy 3bd/1ba $130,000
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Roasted Tomato Hummus
3 tbsp extra-virgin olive oil, divided 
2 cups cherry or grape tomatoes 
1 can garbanzo beans, drained and rinsed
1/4 cup tahini 
2 tbsp lemon juice 
1 tsp smoked paprika 
1 tsp fresh thyme leaves 
2 pinches coarse salt
2 pinches freshly ground pepper 
3 cloves garlic
Preheat oven to 400°F. On a rimmed baking
sheet, toss the tomatoes with 1 tablespoon
oil, garlic cloves, the paprika, thyme and a
pinch of salt and pepper. Roast 15-20 min-
utes, until tomatoes have wilted. Remove
from oven. Transfer the tomatoes and garlic
to a large food processor. Add the garbanzo
beans and pulse a few times. Add the tahini,
lemon juice, remaining oil (only if it's too
thick) and another pinch of salt and pepper.
Blitz until smooth, 5 - 10 seconds. Serve
inside a carved-out tomato, or bowl. Have
pita bread and veggies on the side for dip-
ping. 

Cheesy Buffalo Cauliflower Tater Tots
3 cups shredded cauliflower
4 oz sharp cheddar cheese 
1 large egg; 1/2 cup all-purpose flour 
2 tbsp Buffalo hot sauce, + more for serving 
Pinch of salt 
Preheat oven to 400º. In food processor,
pulse cauliflower until it’s finely shredded.
In a medium bowl, stir together shredded
cauliflower with grated cheese, egg, flour,
hot sauce andpinch of salt. If the mixture is
very wet and doesn’t hold its shape, add
more flour by the tbsp until desired consis-
tency. Lightly oil a baking sheet and meas-
ure out heaping spoonful-sized balls onto
the sheet. Don’t worry too much about shap-
ing them, but do leave some space between
each ball. You should get 20-25 tots. Bake
the tots for 15 minutes until lightly crispy on
the bottom. Then flip and bake for another
15-20 minutes until very crispy. Remove
tots and serve with extra hot sauce! 

Baked Portabella Fries
1/2 cup all-purpose flour 
2 eggs 
1 cup Italian style bread crumbs 
1/4 cup shredded Italian cheese blend 
1 tsp Montreal steak grill seasoning 
2 portabella mushroom caps, cut into 1/4-
inch slices 
Cooking spray 
1 tbsp shredded Italian cheese blend 
1/2 cup organic tomato ketchup (or any
ketchup you prefer)
Heat oven to 425°F. Line large cookie sheet
with foil or cooking parchment paper. In
shallow dish, place flour. In another dish,
beat eggs slightly with fork. In third dish,
mix bread crumbs, 1/4 cup cheese and the
grill seasoning. Coat mushroom slices with
flour, then dip in eggs and coat with bread
crumb mixture. Place mushrooms on cookie
sheet; spray mushrooms lightly with cook-
ing spray. Bake 8 to 10 minutes, turning
once, until golden brown and crispy.
Sprinkle fries with 1 tbsp cheese. Serve hot
with ketchup.

Spring Garden Bites
4 oz. whipped cream cheese, softened 
2 tbsp carrot, finely grated 
2 tbsp fresh dill, finely chopped 
1/2  tsp celery salt 
1/2 tsp garlic powder; 1/2 tsp onion powder 
1/2 tsp fresh ground pepper 
24 snap peas 
6 radishes, thinly sliced 
Fresh dill 
In a small bowl stir together cream cheese,
carrot, dill, celery salt, garlic powder, onion
powder and pepper. Transfer to a plastic
icing bag. Snip a small portion from the top
of the bag. With a small, sharp knife, place
snap peas on their side and gently cut along
the top edge of the pea to open it up. Pipe a
small amount of cream cheese mixture into
the bottom of each pea, press 2-3 radish
slices into each pea pod. Garnish with a
small sprig of dill. Place on a serving platter
and enjoy.

Hummus Cups with Zucchini & Tomato
1 13.8 oz roll refrigerated artisan pizza crust
with whole grain 
1/2 cup hummus 
1/2 cup zucchini, diced 
16 grape tomatoes, halved 
Heat oven to 400°F. Lightly spray 20 mini
muffin cups with cooking spray. Use a
rolling pin to roll pizza dough into a 14 x 12
rectangle, approximately. Use a 2 1/2”
round cookie cutter to cut out 20 circles of
dough. Press each circle of dough into the
bottom of the muffin cups. Then use a fork
to pierce the bottom of each pizza cup 3-4
times. (This will help prevent the bottoms of
the pizza cups from rising). Bake pizza cups
8 to 10 minutes or until edges are light gold-
en brown. Transfer cups to a cooling rack
then cool completely. Spoon a teaspoon of
hummus into the bottom of each cup. Then
top with two tomato halves and a few zuc-
chini pieces. Serve immediately.

Roasted Garlic-White Bean Dip
1 head garlic 
Olive oil and sea salt, for roasting 
2 15 oz cans cannellini beans 
1/2 tsp Italian seasoning 
1/2 tsp paprika 
1/4 tsp cumin 
1 tbsp balsamic vinegar 
Salt and pepper, to taste 
Chips and veggies, for dipping 
Heat oven to 425°F. Slice off the top third of
a head of garlic, then drizzle with olive oil
and sprinkle with sea salt. Cover with foil
and bake 50 minutes to 1 hour until soft and
golden brown. Drain cannellini beans,
reserving 1/2 cup of the liquid. Rinse beans,
then transfer to the bowl of a food processor.
Add roasted garlic pulp, Italian seasoning,
paprika, cumin and balsamic vinegar. Pulse,
slowly adding in liquid, until mixture is
thick and smooth. Stir in salt and pepper to
taste. Serve dip with frozen edamame pods,
cooked, and  tortilla chips.

Healthy(ish) Party Appetizers
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PARENTS, DO YOU WANT YOUR
CHILDREN IN SWIM LESSONS?

Please call the office @ 755-1912 and ask Joanne to
put your children on the schedule.

The prices for swim lessons taking place:
For Residents of Bayshore
6-30 minute classes: $58.00 (3 hour total class time)
6-45 minute classes: $63.00 (4.5 hour total class time)
For Non Residents
6-30 minute class: $75 (3 hour total class time)
6-45 minute class: $84 (4.5 hour class time)
Private Lessons
Residents: $75.00 for three hours
Non-Residents: $100.00 for 3 hours 
6-30 minute lessons
4-45 minute lessons
3-1 hour lessons
Minimum class size is 3
Maximum class size is 5 under 5 years and 6 over 6 years


